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Dear Parents 
 

Our school’s Education Queensland International Audit will take place from Monday 23rd to Friday 27th of 
May. Two auditors will travel to Lihir and review our school during week seven of this term. 
 

In order to collect parent opinion data there is an online 2016 Parent Survey and this survey is located at 
https://websurvey.eq.edu.au/efm/se.ashx?s=0B87A62B32DD31DF  
 

It will be beneficial to Lihir International Primary School if as many parents as possible take part in this 
survey. The information you provide will help us establish how the school is going, what we need to be 
aware of in order to improve and the things that are currently working well. 
 

There will be a similar style of survey for teachers and another for students to ensure we can capture a 
deep and wide pool of information to support this audit. 
 

If you do not have internet access you are able to request a paper based copy of this survey from Rose 
in the front office. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding this survey. 
 

Assembly   
All in attendance at last Friday’s assembly 
were treated to a terrific example of 
Readers’ Theatre by our year three and four 
students. 
 

The story line focused on the You Can Do 
It! key of organisation and illustrated to all 
students how improved organisation can 
help us be successful at home and at 
school. 
 

Well done to Miss Thomas, Mrs Pesas and 
the year threes and fours. 
 

The year two class have been working on 
their assembly performance throughout this 
week and they look forward to seeing many 
people in attendance Friday morning. 

 

Congratulations Week Two 
 

Principal Award Winners 
 

 Paulette Tadoi – Year Five 
 

Ben Romaso – Year One 
 

 Annalisa Daimol – Year Two 
 

Tom Patterson-Kane – Kindy 
 

Oliver Napier – Year Three 
 

Blaise Pong – Year Six 
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Athletics Coach 
Next week’s planned visit by our school’s athletics coach, Mick Hooper, has been postponed until 
Monday 23rd of May due to the current NML Shutdown. 
 

This will be Mick’s sixth visit to Lihir and his program will enable all students to improve their athletics 
skills and prepare for the Athletics Carnival on Wednesday 15th of June. 
 

School Meetings 
The next Parents and Wantoks meeting will be held in the staffroom from 6:30pm next Tuesday and 
School Council will meet on Thursday from 7pm. 
 

Newcrest Mine Safety Week Poster Winner 
During first term students from Lihir International Primary school entered a Safety 
Poster Competition as part of National Mine Safety Week. 
 

This competition was open to all primary school students on Lihir and Ron Membup’s 
poster entry was judged the best poster from all primary school students on Lihir. 
 

Congratulation Ron – you entered an amazing poster and you are a deserving winner 
of this competition. 
 

Ron, pictured right with competition coordinator Emmanuel William, won a new bike 
and K1000 of stationery. Ron, in consultation with Student Council, has decided that 
this K1000 of stationery will be donated to a local Lihirian primary school. 
 

Well done Ron! 
 

Friday Afternoon Sport 
There will be no hockey or basketball this Friday due to the adults running these programs being away. 
 

Basketball will resume Friday of week four and I am currently unsure of a resumption date for Hockey. 

 

ANZAC Day Dawn Service   
Congratulations to the year seven students involved in 
Monday morning’s ANZAC Day Dawn Service. 
 

I have received many positive comments from community 
members regarding what a fantastic job these students did 
with ANZAC readings, wreath laying and flag raising.  
 

Well done Clay, Hayley, Clinton, Elijah and Ron; you were 
excellent ambassadors for our school. 
 

I will be away from today (Thursday) until next Tuesday. 
During my absence Mr King will be the principal. 
 

If you have any questions or suggestions regarding Lihir International Primary School please give me a 
buzz or make a time to come in for a chat. 
 
 

Kind regards  
 
 
 

Michael  

 

 
 


